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	Date: 18th December 2018
	Location: York St John University 

	Present:

Emily Day – CU Scarborough

Chris Morley – Leeds Beckett University
Andrea Bourne – University of York

Amy Newton – University of Hull

Zoe Garrod – University of Hull

Vicky Bradley – CU Scarborough/NCOP

Louisa Dobson – York St John University/NCOP/Higher York

Faye Royal – Leeds College of Music

Paul Jameson – University of Sunderland

Steven Forsyth– Leeds Trinity University

Jenny Scannell – Leeds Art University

Marica Shelbourne – University of Huddersfield

Sophie Craven – University of Huddersfield

James Wilmshurst – Sheffield Hallam University

Jack O’Toole – Teesside University

Amanda Kenningley – University of Huddersfield

Jen Barton – Durham University

Phillip Gray – York St John University

Dan Odlin – University of Sheffield

Jack Sizer – York St John University
Harriet Metcalfe – York St John University
Helen Dowson – University of Leeds

Daniel Warkup – University of Sheffield

Beth Crossfield – University of Bradford

Sarah Cowey – Newcastle University


	Apologies: 

Rebecca Heritage – University of Huddersfield

Jane Murphy - University of Huddersfield

Raj Bhardway – Bradford College

Katherine Pearson – York St John University

Charlotte Cooper-Nairn – Bradford College



	Minutes



	
	Welcome and Introduction 

As many members had not attended a HELOA meeting before, the Chair led a round of introductions.


	1.
	Apologies
Apologies read.


	2.
	Matters arising from regional meeting held on 18th September 2018, University of Huddersfield 
No matters arising.


	3.
	Chair’s Update

There was another UKC meeting held on Friday 7 December, but the minutes are not available yet, these will be circulated once they have been written. Emily and Amanda provided the group with an update from the meeting:

· A lot of the same content was covered as in the previous UKC meeting in Aberdeen. Our partnership with UCAS is progressing slowly.  We now have a contact there and a working group is now in place. There is good engagement with the SLC and we have good sponsorship for the conference in January. 

· It was reported that there are still a lot of outstanding invoices for renewals and training. Please can primary contacts ensure that these are paid as soon as possible. This generated a lot of discussion around communication with the office and Amanda will feedback our comments. 

· Members will receive an email about the AGM and proxy voting soon. Please look at proxy voting if you are not attending the AGM. 

· There have been three professional development conferences which have all gone well. The date for next year’s new practitioner conference is 30 - 31 May in Leeds. Bookings for the national conference closes next week on Thursday. 

· The VC Administration title is changing to VC Membership and Communications. 

· The national VC Finance position is still being advertised, if anyone is interested please get in touch with Joe Bradbury-Walters, the current VC Finance. 

· UCAS working group – Chris is currently our representative and is happy to continue in this role. However, to make it fair, we are going to start advertising it as an elected role every two years like all other HELOA positions. A job description is being written and will be taken to conference, this will be circulated after the AGM.

· Catering – there was a discussion within our group meeting a while ago and we had the option for the host institution to claim money for catering. We decided not to claim. However, other regions have been claiming £150. The group agreed that we will now bid for the money for catering. 

Action – Amanda to bid for £200 per meeting

There is still only Jen and Amanda on the HELOA committee, our current VC training and partnerships is currently on maternity and there is still another vacancy. This was re-advertised and we have had no nominations. If you are interested or you think someone in your team might be, please get in touch.

There was a discussion about the format and content of our meetings at the previous group meeting and a survey was sent out following this. Approximately 50 members responded. Amanda reported the following findings:

· Training - Other groups have been holding two training sessions simultaneously, one WP and one student recruitment focused.  It was agreed that this was a good idea, but it could be difficult due to the host institutions room availability. Therefore it was decided that it would be better to have a theme for each meeting which would change each time.  

· Mentoring – 40% of respondents said they’d be likely to take part in a scheme. Due to a lack of resource this will be halted for the moment to concentrate on training, but we may try this in the future when we have a fuller committee. Any ideas on how to run this would be welcome. 

· Themed meetings, eg, PG, WP, etc.  There was an overwhelming yes to having themed meetings. We will try to implement this for future meetings. 

· Mini tour or an activity from the host institution during lunch – we will try to do have this as an option. Amanda will discuss it with each host institution at the time. 

· Having a full training day, instead of a meeting. There were more yes’s than no’s, but it was felt that we didn’t want to take it away from meetings. Therefore, we will leave this for now until we have implemented other changes.

· Timings – these will be kept as they are, as most respondents are happy with the current timings. 

· Group discussion – this is something we will try to incorporate in to meetings and tie them in with the theme of the meeting.

· Socialising after the meetings – there was mixed feedback on this, we will therefore leave people to do something if they want. 

· We will start to have a poll in advance of the meetings regarding training and try to get an idea of people want. 



	      4.
	Update from Vice Chair (Administration)

Please can members ensure that they let Jen know if you are attending the meetings. It’s really important so that we have enough space and enough food for everyone. 



	5. 
	Update from Chris Morley on the UCAS working group

· There are two new logistic companies, Blaze and Faith. Both of which have split off from HE Fairs. Gary Hayes has been calling people to warn us off.  He doesn’t think they have the logistics in place to do the job right. York St John University have used Faith for some school visits and they did do it well. They have tried to add them as a supplier, but couldn’t because they are too new and they don’t have a long enough financial history. 

· UCAS have appointed a new head of events - Tim. The old contact left without taking any action on any of points that were fed back. These are now being taken up with Tim.

· Terms of reference have now been finalised by UKC and they will go out with the AGM minutes. There was a discussion about staff packing down early.  The working group were asked to remind the HELOA groups that it’s important not to start to pack down until the event has closed. UCAS are trying to find ways of cutting down on this happening. They have tried to add a second contact on the booking form, someone more senior, so they can be made aware if their institution is packing down early. It is not that clear on form why the second contact is required, therefore UCAS are going to make this clearer.

· A big internal priority for UCAS this year will be to increase attendance from school groups. Overall attendance has dropped. There were approximately 15500 attending last year and approximately 17000 the previous cycle. This could be linked with a reduction in school funding and more schools now running their own events because it’s cheaper than taking students out. UCAS want to increase numbers and may try to do this by trying to increase reach, including apprenticeship information, proving some transport and creating virtual content prior to the events to encourage attendance.

· They have written a statement of purpose for the first time, outlining why they run. This is now officially documented. They will start to work more closely with other organisations such as NCOP. They will now be allowing local organisers to contact local schools and colleges with their approved communications. North West and North East Wales may combine next year. They have received a number of complaints on how events have been split, for example Norfolk and Suffolk, Cornwall and Exeter. This is to do with venue availability and equipment.

· As yet there is no plan for responding to extreme weather, but they are working on it. Details on how they will respond and communicate with exhibitors should be finalised in the New Year.

· Exhibitor registration and signing visitors in is being reviewed, UCAS are looking at a new system. This is not likely to change until after the coming cycle.

· It has been agreed that price changes will now be run past the working group before being decided. 

· The feedback about having double stands where there has not been enough stands to go around has been addressed. UCAS will now look at prioritising local institutions. 

· There is a big focus on scanners, UCAS have reacted to feedback and have made changes to the app. Some feedback was positive and they are still looking to put together a working group to look at developments on scanners and to test some new ideas. 

· If members want anything taken back please let Chris know. 

· Andrea is the chair of the group and she thanked Chris on behalf of group for his work so far.


	6.
	GDPR

There was an opportunity for attendees to discuss anything around GDPR. 



	
	Thanks and next meeting

Many thanks to York St John for hosting the meeting.

The next meeting will be held at Leeds College of Music on the 5th February.  
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